Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, can confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J(a)(i) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, do hereby approve:

1. It is recommended that approval be granted for the completion of, and entering into, an Early Works Agreement with Morgan Ashurst for the fit-out of the TEN Centre, until such time as the Deed of Variation is complete. 

2. The Early Works Agreement will need to be completed during week commencing 4th January 2010, to remain on programme to deliver the works.

. 

The Reasons are to facilitate the fitting out the new TEN Centre and maintain the commencement of the BSF ICT Managed Service.

Options considered and rejected were not to proceed with this decision.

Assessment of Risk - High - The implications for delaying the instruction for fitting out the TEN Centre and maintain the commencement of the BSF ICT Managed Service, could result in significant financial penalties to the council, as detailed further in the report.

The source of funding is - Unsupported borrowing as agreed with the City Treasurer.  .

Legal Advice obtained – Addleshaw Goddard and Ian Sheard, Head of Legal.
Financial Advice supplied by Simon Ashworth Accountant (BSF / PFI)
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

(The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection)

Contact Officer: Kevin Wolstencroft 
Tel No 0161 778 0440

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member                 for Children’s Services and, accordingly, has been referred to them for a decision.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Childrens Services Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed Councillor Bill Hinds 

Lead Member for Customer and Support Services.




Dated:  21st December, 2009

This decision was published on 21st December, 2009.

This decision will come in force on 21st December, 2009, and is not subject to Call–in on the grounds that in accordance with Part 4 Section 9, paragraph 5 of the Council Constitution, to delay the decision would a significant financial implication and is deemed by the Lead Members as a matter of urgency 
